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ASSESSMENT NEWS & 
LAWSUIT UPDATES

Legal information including history,  
all court decisions, correspondence,  
including the most recent complaint  

filed by the LPVRG can be found on our 
website under NEWS - Assessment News.   

Other information available are  
water test reports, meeting minutes,  

budgets, events, activities, membership  
information, plus lots more. It’s a  

great site to get accurate up to date  
information about our community. 

PLEASE HAVE YOUR CURRENT YEAR PHOTO BADGE FOR ADMISSION  
TO ALL MEETINGS AND EVENTS AT THE CLUBHOUSE

The LPPOA Board of Directors will be taking action at all monthly meetings as it  
relates to financial, operational changes and management of the lake.

contribution comes, of course, with 
certain rights.

We hope you have reviewed the 
budget that the Board worked on and 
presented for you in the November 
News and Views. A few of you sent in 
questions and requested clarification 
and some of you have personally asked 
me questions during my walks around 
the lake. I thank you for taking the time 
and getting involved as well as for your 
thoughtful questions. Please make sure to 
continue asking questions, you can use 
the CONTACT US link on the LPPOA 
Webpage. All of your questions will  

be addressed. 

In closing, I sincerely hope that everyone 
is taking precautions and staying safe! 
We all hope to ‘see you’ at the December 
ZOOM Board meeting. The link to the 
meeting is on the LPPOA Webpage. Just 
click on the date in the calendar and the 
link pops up.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Pulkit Desai

The holiday season is here, and we’re 
all busy with fall clean-ups and winter 
preparations. The LPPOA Board of 
Directors is also preparing for 2021 
membership, working through many 
details, and we will be presenting them 
at the December meeting. As I mentioned 
in the November News and Views, 
we are working on many membership 
details and specifically looking at some 
previous concerns. I want to reiterate 
that everyone who lives in the original 
purchase tract (OPT) is a member. This 
means that all property owners in the OPT 
are to contribute to the maintenance of 
LPPOA property which includes, beaches, 
grounds and the clubhouse. Your financial 

NO TAG

NO
PARKING
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News & Views is published ten times a year by the Lake Parsippany Property Owners Association.  
Subscription rate is $12 annually; free to members of the LPPOA.

If you are not receiving email from the LPPOA, please make sure to renew  
your membership and update your profile with the correct email address.  
Don’t forget to check your spam folder in case of any unwanted filtering.  

Visit our Help page for profile updating assistance.
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LPPOA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
PULKIT DESAI - President

DANNY DESAI - Vice President 

MARILYN AMMIRATA - Secretary	

SEBASTIAN OSTOLAZA - Treasurer	

TARAK BHATT - Financial Secretary

	

District 1 (Drewes Beach Area) 
Chrissy To
Jeff Starr

Rinam Shah

District 2 (Johnson Beach Area) 
Randy Vyskocil 
Darshana Kalavadia
Casey Palermo

District 3 (Jorges Beach Area) 
Don Phelps 
Tony Suprum
Raj Patel

District 4 (Hoffman Beach Area) 

John Scrivens

Jenn DeStefano

Deepa Tailor

CLUBHOUSE RENTAL AGENT
Judy Krajewski
862-579-8407
clubhouserental@lake-parsippany.org

MEMBERSHIP 
lake-parsippany.org

BEACH RENTAL AGENT (May–Sept.)
Position Available 
LPPOABeachRental@aol.com

Melanie Adubato, Editor 	  
theadubatofamily@aol.com

Diana Giradelli, Co-Editor 	  
giradellix3@msn.com

Position Available, Design/Layout

Position Available, Advertising

Visit us online www.lake-parsippany.org

CONTRIBUTORS: 

Christie Hegyi Gardner
Diana Giradelli
MaryEllen Iradi
Michel Roure
Neha Shah
Pulkit Desai

Randy Vyskocil
Ralph Rosamilia

We are looking for volunteers for the following committees. 
Please reach out to us via Contact US on the LPPOA webpage for more info.

No Car Tag, No Parking,  
No Kidding

Communications Committee

Helps us figure out a way to communicate 
and connect with our members.

Membership Committee

Work with our Financial Secretary to 
determine what membership will look  
like for 2021 and beyond.

Bylaws Committee

We need people to review and by-laws 
and recommend changes and make sure 
they are in accordance to the law.

Community Relations Committee 
(Welcome)

We constantly have new people move 
into our community. What is the best way 
to welcome them?

Be sure to display your car tags in 2021 
when on LPPOA property, as vehicles 
without valid car tags will be towed. For 
now all cars parked overnight will be 
towed. 
AJACO Towing 
$375 plus $45/day storage fee

Lake Maintenance and  
Vitality Committee

This group will work with experts in  
maintaining and managing our lake.

Events Committee

Do you have an idea for an event or  
activity? Join this team and be part of  
the solution.

Grants Committee

We need people who want to research 
available local, state and federal grants 
that we can qualify for.

Strategic Planning Committee

What we want to do in the next 1, 3, 5 
years in LPPOA.
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MEET AND GREET WITH SANTA!
We can’t do a breakfast this year, but...

When: 	 Sunday, December 6th from 1pm-3pm 

Where: 	LPPOA Clubhouse

What:	 1. �Simply drive-by, beep,  
and wave to Santa during  
those hours

2. �Stop in for a quick outdoor, 
socially distanced picture with 
Santa and get a goody bag!  

 	
�           

• �If you are stopping by, please RSVP by December 3rd to Mary Ellen Iradi  
at mesprech@yahoo.com, so we prepare enough goody bags.

• Please bring an unwrapped toy to be donated to a needy, local child.

LPMYC – Radio Controlled Sailing
Michel Roure

Our fall season, as usual, alternates great 
days and rainy days, but let’s agree that 
outstanding beautiful Indian summer 
days have greeted us with exceptional 
awesome hours this year.

Enjoying the sailing of our hobby radio-
controlled boats side by side with our 
beautiful avian population and amongst 
fish jumping around is a pleasure very 
few other park or recreation facilities can 
offer. Our hobby enables us to side by the 

fishermen and quietly enjoy our beautiful 
lake and its waters which have been well 
maintained again this year.

I want to thank LPPOA for setting up new 
benches for passer-by strolling around 
the shores. I also want here to welcome 
our newly elected President Pulkit Desai 
but also to salute and personally thank 
Bill Sempier our previous President for 
all the devoted time invested in carrying 
the management of our Association 

and for his support to radio sailing. 
His appreciation of our hobby and 
understanding of the value of this venue 
also helped us turn Lake Parsippany into 
a must stop in the national calendar of 
this sailing class.

Don’t hesitate to contact Michel Roure at 
michelusf11@optonline.net should you 
want more information about LPMYC. 
We can bring yachts for you or your kids 
to try.
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Help Wanted
GraphiC DeSiGner

News & Views is in need of 
a creative person to layout  
and design our monthly  

lake publication. 

You will receive content from  
the N&V Editor in Word, Excel  

and image files. 

If you have a creative eye and design  
software, please use the Contact Us 

at lake-parsippany.org for  
more information.

Lake ParsiPPany

Book CLuB
Book club people bring such joy! It’s 
lovely to sit around a table and chat - 
sometimes we even talk about the book 
that we just read! 

The book selection was All We Ever 
Wanted by Emily Giffin and the entire 
group read it! (That might have been a 
first!) It was a quick read that starts out 
pretty predictable, but then surprises you 
and keeps on surprising you with new 
clues and perspectives. It touches upon 
a myriad of topics, such as expectations, 
parenting, education, teenage behavior, 
social media, harassment, wealth and 
privilege. It really drives home how  
interconnected we are, and consequences 
of all actions create a ripple. 

Interestingly, the majority of the group 
blamed one person for the incident, 
although the author never outright reveals 
anything, but let’s us draw our own  
conclusions. We would love to hear 
YOuR opinion! 

Some interesting factoids from the book:
- Justice isn’t only about what a person 

deserves, but also about what a person 
needs. 

- Boys frontal lobes are not developed 
until age 25. 

- Cheating at putt-putt is a metaphor for 
life.

- Money makes you more of what you 
already are. 

We meet the 3rd Tuesday of every month 
- location to be determined. We used to 
meet inside in alternating houses in the 
colder months and outside at the beach 
in summer months. Due to COVID we 
have done virtual meetings and met on a 
member’s deck in warm weather. We are 
looking into options for this winter. 

Contact Christie for further information at 
973-503-0333.

Future reaDS
If you are looking for some reads 
this is our list of upcoming reads: 

oct 20: The Haunting of Hill House 
by Shirley Jackson

nov 17: The Farm 
by Joanne Ramos

Dec 15: The Man Called Ove 
by Fredrick Backman

Jan 19: The Guest Book 
by Sara Blake

Christie Hegyi-Gardner

lPPoa men’s 
horseshoes

Randy Vyskocil

For the first time in over 25 years, Lake 
Parsippany made the playoffs. Despite  
losing a hard-fought opening round 
match to Indian Lake, Brian “special k” 
Kavinski and Richard “doh” Tullo won  
the first playoff game for Lake Parsippany 
in over 25 years. The team looks forward 
to a successful recruiting class and  
training program this off season under  
the guidance of coach Frank Calabrese 
and strength and conditioning coach  
Joe Orme.

 

member survey 
We want to hear from you. We have 
created a simple survey that will 
assist us in improving communication 
and working on future offerings and 
events. The survey takes less than  
5 minutes to complete. Click the link 
and go! http://tiny.cc/lppoasurvey

beach rePort
McKenzie Ardon

Thank you everyone for a great summer! 
This summer was very different from 
other summers, no dock, no slide, no 
swim lessons, no family fun night, no 
lunch on the beach, and no adult nights 
(cocktails on the beach). Thank you to  
our amazing lifeguard staff! We hope 
everyone has a good school year and  
we can’t wait to show you what a real 
summer is all about at Lake Parsippany! 
Lastly thank you to Mike Crystal for  
cutting down some low branches on the 
beach and Bill Sempier for taking out the 
circulator and building the check in stand 
to keep our guards safe all summer!

thank you, election 
committee

Bill Sempier

I wish to thank the members of the  
election committee for their focus, hard 
work, and dedication throughout the 
nearly three months of noise and abuse 
thrown at them. 

Thank you, Jenn DeStefano, Mindy 
Maddocks, Randy Vyskocil, Andy 
Steinberg, Melanie Adubato, Casey 
Palermo, and Manisha Mansuria.

storm damaged trees
Bill Sempier

I am working to get the storm damaged 
tree debris taken care of. The tree service 
said it will be about six weeks.    
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Nestled in New York’s Hudson Valley is 
a luxury retreat boasting every amenity: 
organic meals, personal fitness trainers, 
daily massages—and all of it for free. 

In fact, you’re paid big money to stay 
here—more than you’ve ever dreamed of. 
The catch? For nine months, you cannot 
leave the grounds, your movements are 
monitored, and you are cut off from your 
former life while you dedicate yourself 
to the task of producing the perfect baby. 
For someone else. This is how Joanne 
Ramos summarizes her book -

The Farm.

We met interesting characters from 
various walks of life who all had different 
reasons for becoming ‘hosts. 

Does the reason make a difference? 

Does a woman’s circumstance shift the 
moral compass? 

FUTURE READS

If you are looking for some reads this is our list of upcoming reads: 

Christie Hegyi-Gardner

Do you give away personal rights when 
you become an ‘environment calibrated 
explicitly to maximize fetal potential’ for 
another party? 

The novel brought up a lot of 
conversation as did each hosts story and 
eventual delivery!

Let us know what you think of the book! 

We meet the 3rd Tuesday of the month 
in various capacities dependent on 
pandemics, floods and locusts. 

Contact Christie at chegyi@optonline.
net for details.

CERBO LUMBER 
& HARDWARE

Since 1948 
Moulding, Doors, Windows, Lumber, 
Paints, Hardware, Mason Supplies 

Sheds, Building Materials & Decking

 

1855 Route 46 East at Smith Road
Parsippany, N.J. 07054

(973) 334-4300

Dec 15

The Man Called Ove  
by Fredrick Backman

Jan 19

The Guest Book  
by Sara Blake

YARR
Acknowledgement of  
an order or agreement

THE 

sailor’sHAT VOLUNTEERS WANTED
The Lake Parsippany Volunteer Fire Company is looking

for volunteers. Training and equipment are provided. 

Come join in supporting your community.
Experience the thrill and excitement of being a firefighter.

Stop by on Tuesday evenings and see what we are about.
Meet the officers and members. 

Or contact Arden, thebirths@optonline.net

255 Halsey Road • 973-887-6157 • www.lpvfc3.com
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zSailing Club
Ralph Rosamilia

DoG DayS oF Summer are Gone.  
As the Romans thought, the brightest  
star (Sirius, the “dog star”), gave us our 
summer heat from early July to late 
August. Well, this was the year to prove 
them right. But with the heat came some 
strong sailing days with wind reaching 
10 to 15 miles per hour giving sailors a 
heads-up on what the wind will be like 
come September and October. Hopefully, 
some of us sailors will still try to get  
the most from this season including late 
afternoon sails and enjoying a sunset at 
the boathouse. It’s still a great time to 
break up the work week and enjoy  
where we live. 

QueStionS anD inFo  Call Ralph at  
973-503-0249, or e-mail lpsc@optonline.
net, or check the Boathouse Bulletin 
Board for updates. Click on the Sailing 
Club website www.lpsc.us for updates, 
photos, and an array of very interesting 
knots. 

scholarshiP winners
Thanks to two generous donations of $400 dollars from Lisa Butler, I am happy  
to announce the names of the two recipients of this year’s scholarship are 
Christopher Berardo and Bhavya Patel. Congratulations!

Bhavya patel
Increasing Marine Life at the Lake

When I was younger, my parents used  
to take me on walks around the lake, 
pointing at the swans and helping me 
skip stones along the water. A few years 
later, I would ride my bicycle around the 
lake with my friends. And a couple of 
years after that, I started walking around 
the lake at night, looking at the surface of 
the water and wondering what I wanted 
to do with my life.

Although I’m still young, the lake has 
been involved in my life since as far back 
as I can remember, silently watching me 
grow into adulthood. And so I want to 
make sure the lake’s beauty is preserved 
for generations to come, so that the lake 
can be a fond constant in other’s lives just 
like it is in mine.

During my time interacting with the lake, 
the one manner in which I felt that it 
could be improved is by making it feel 
more busy with life. Although there are 
fish and turtles roaming about the lake, 
it seems like a generally still area to me. 
The Lake Parsippany community can take 
various steps to gradually attract marine 
life to the lake and make it more lively. 
One such step is adding a variety of 
shrubbery and nesting structures around 
the lake. Although there are many trees 
surounding the lake, smaller animals 
oftentimes prefer structures that are closer 
to the ground. It would also be beneficial 
to add a small amount of aquatic plants 
into the lake, as they improve the water 
quality and serve as nesting spots. Of 
course, the lake community could always 
directly intervene and add fertile marine 
animal eggs near the edges of the lake. 
Perhaps the most effective and interesting 
method of sparking marine population 
growth would be to add diatom-rich 
nutritional supplements into the body  
of water so that the fish population  
can thrive. Diatoms are essentially a 
microscopic category of algae that form 
the building blocks of most marine  
life food chains. Adding diatom-rich 
supplements into the water would simply 
provide more nutrition for the food web 
to utilize, indirectly providing nutrients 
to the fish. Although there is no concrete 
and quick method to increase wildlife 
within the lake, there are certainly steps 

that the community can take now to  
yield a change in the years to come. 
Perhaps twenty years in the future, 
my kids will be walking around Lake 
Parsippany, staring in awe at all of the 
marine life thriving in the lake.

ChriStopher BerarDo
LPPOA Scholarship

Growing up in Lake Parsippany, I feel  
like I took for granted all of the amaring 
experiences I had. All I really knew was, 
there was always something fun to do.  
I swam in the lake, built sand castles on 
the beach, and played capture the flag 
with my friends. I leaned to kayak and 
fish here, and I even found a job here.  
I have worked as a lifeguard at Hoffman 
Beach for the past five years.

It was during my time as a lifeguard  
here at Lake Parsippany, that I realized 
the impact that each member has upon 
the lake. I am always so amazed by  
the volunteers who give so much of 
themselves to the community, and the  
difference that each of them makes  
upon the membership.

Take for example, the sailing club. The 
time and effort that Mr. Rosamillia puts 
into teaching lake members to sail,  
and then allowing members to use lake 
sailboats for their own pleasure, makes 
the lake so much more accessible for all 
members. The kayak club offers another 
way for members to get involved on  
the water, and the club works hard to 
keep the water litter free. Working at  
the beach, I’ve seen members give up 
their time to weed or plant flowers, grill 
burgers and hotdogs for the membership, 
and help place and remove the docks 
and slide from the water.

Most recently, during the power outage 
after the tropical storm, I watched  
lake members offer their time, and the 
electricity and wifi enabled clubhouse, 
to the community, sharing their resources 
with their neighbors. Additionally, it is  
so inspiring to see so many people  
interested in running for the board of 
directors in the upcoming election.  
It takes many volunteers to make a  
community like our flourish. It makes  
me proud to be a member of an  
organization like Lake Parsippany.

boat reminder
This is your first reminder that all 
boats including those behind private 
homes are to be removed from 
LPPOA property by November 15th 
or risk confiscation and fines of $75 
per boat.   

You may use your boats as long as  
the lake is free of ice you just can’t 
store it on the property.   
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TIMES ARE GETTING BETTER......

If you spent your summer anchored on a 
couch watching TV or ?????, next year try 
the Lake Parsippany Sailing Club. It’s the 
little get-away moments you’ll treasure 
for life that fill small gaps in your busy 
schedule with higher quality time. It’s 
always a lot of fun sailing and watching 
colorful sails tacking about our lake 
all summer. It seems as though a week 
didn’t go by without a sailboat appearing 
on the lake or members meeting at the 
Boathouse for pizza or to watch  
the sunset.

So as the morning mist appears on the 
lake and around our boats and the leaves 
begin to turn their fall colors, it’s time 
for the boats to head for winter berths 
as our sailing season comes to an end....
Until next year remember:  “Smooth Seas 
Never Made A Successful Sailor”

QUESTIONS AND INFO:

Call Ralph at 973-503-0249 or 
e-mail lpsc@optonline.net, or  
check the Bulletin Board, or  
click the web www.lpsc.net

Randy Vyskocil

After a disappointing loss in the semi-
finals last season, General Manager 
Drew Magnusson decided to fire coach 
Randy Vyskocil and move in a new 
direction. Taking the reins this season will 
be Rob Gibilisco. Rob was instrumental 
in the undefeated season and won the 
last game for Lake Parsippany in the finals 
back in 2018. Rob will bring a European 
style strategy into the season. Practices 
have begun and we look forward to a 
successful season!

LADIES CLUB

Diana Giradelli

With the increasing cases of COVID, 
the Ladies Club decided to do their first 
ever Zoom Meeting in November. With 
only a few minor technical difficulties 
it really worked out great. While we 
were unable to do much fundraising this 
year, we were happy we could continue 
our tradition of supporting a family for 
Thanksgiving. We have cancelled our 
annual holiday party but will meet, via 
zoom, in December for holiday well 
wishes.

The Ladies Club is a social and service 
organization that sponsors programs 
and conducts fundraisers to benefit the 
Ladies Club, the LPPOA and our local 
community throughout the year. Through 
our fundraising efforts, we are able to 
support local families in need throughout 
the holiday season. We also take a 
special interest in supporting our local 
food bank. If you are interested in 
joining our club, please email Diana 
Giradelli at giradellix3@msn.com.

When you walk...
Walk around the lake facing traffic 
so you can see and hear cars coming 
towards you. 

Don’t make a wall of people across 
an entire side of the road. 

Maintain proper social distancing.

Wear reflective clothing  
at night.

Cyclists ride with traffic.

FOR 
YOUR 

SAFETY
PLEASE 

REMEMBER:

Hub Lakes D
arts

		�  OLD BEACH 
PHOTOS 
NEEDED

If you have old photos of the beaches 
from the 50’s, 60’s and 70’s that 
we could borrow, that would be 
great.   You can scan and email them 
to lakeparpics@gmail.com or you can 
mail them to LP PHOTOS  PO BOX 
62 Parsippany, NJ.  Please include a 
self-addressed stamped envelope if you 
want them back.
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MESSAGE FROM 
THE GEESE POLICE: 
DO NOT FEED THE 
WATERFOWL
 
It is illegal and only attracts 
more geese. Please notify 
the LPPOA if you see goose 
nests on LPPOA property.

LPPOA Board 
Meeting	
Online – Check 
website for details

Book Club	 7pm 
(location TBD)

Ladies Club	 7pm 
(location TBD)

Christmas Day

Santa Meet  
and Greet
9am at the 
Clubhouse

Hannukah Starts

First Day of 
Winter

CONSIDER THE CLUBHOUSE FOR YOUR UPCOMING RENTAL NEEDS.  
CALL JUDY AT 862-579-8407.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
For updates, click on “Event Calendar” DECEMBER 2020

LPPOA Board 
Meeting	
Online – Check 
website for details

Inauguration Day

Ladies Club	 7pm 
(location TBD)

New Years Day

Book Club	 7pm 
(location TBD)

MLK Jr. Day

CALENDAR OF EVENTS
For updates, click on “Event Calendar” JANUARY 2020

If you have a business, why 
don’t you consider placing 
an advertisement in our  
Lake Parsippany News  
& Views? 

An advertisement in this 
widely read and used 
publication will inevitably 
draw notice to your business. 
Your advertisement in our 
publication will also provide 
you with the opportunity to 
have our site hyperlink to 
your website.

Your support of our 
community and of our 
newsletter is appreciated. 

ADVERTISE 
IN OUR 

NEWSLETTER


